
Village Board August 19, 2013

Present: Deputy Mayor Jeannine Mayer, Trustees Vince Buono, Terry Parisian, Patrick
Landewe and Don Hackett
Absent: Mayor William Murphy and Trustee Brian Martin
Others: Eyal Saad, Mike Hopf, Mike Marino, George Terpening, Alex Wade, Bob
Ciarlante, Robert Ford, Ed Quirk, Dave Mason, Joseph Sinagra and others

Deputy Mayor Mayer called the Village Board to order at 7:00pm. Trustee Buono led the
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Privilege of the Floor

Vincent McLaughlin spoke about the traffic on Russell Street still going the wrong way,
especially the vehicles from Stagecoach Taxi. He has spoken with the Police Department
and they will continue to monitor the situation.

Deputy Mayor Mayer presented the minutes of the August 5, 2013 Village Board
meeting. Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by Trustee Parisian, to approve
the minutes. Carried unanimously.

Trustee Buono presented the Abstract for August 19, 2013: General - $72,545.16; Water -
$3,020.83; Wastewater - $25,066.62. Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by
Trustee Landewe, to approve the Abstract. Carried unanimously.

Mike Marino presented the Wastewater Department report (copy attached). The odor
control system seems to be working well. The broken sewer line under the house on
Main Street has been replaced. The Village attorney is working on easements. The
sewer line under Partition Street will probably have to be replaced.

SFD Chief Dave Mason presented his report (copy attached). Calls for the month of July
totaled 113 man hours. Some of the SFD members are taking a 10 week NYS class for
firemen.

Bob Ciarlante presented the DPW report (copy attached). Street paving has begun with
work to be done on 14 Village streets. Drainage work on Latham Circle has been
completed. DPW did some excavating and paving at the Wastewater Plant.

Mike Hopf presented the Water Department report (copy attached). The department
treated 932,194 gallons of water per day for the month of July. The Water Department
continues to work with commercial users on the backflow prevention devices.

Eyal Saad advised the Board that he will be starting multi-family inspections this fall.
They are required every three years.



George Terpening reported daily mowing at all parks. The beach and pool are closed –
all the lifeguards left to go back to school. The beach parking lot is currently occupied by
construction equipment for the bridge painting. The Lions Club will purchase some new
equipment for the Playground – the Village will try to budget some financial assistance as
well. Thanks to the DPW for stump removal at Seamon Park. Thanks to electrician Bob
Kelly for his work on the new generator at Village Hall.

Alex Wade presented his Special Assignment report (copy attached). Bids have gone out
for the Streetscape Project – bid opening is September 6th. The report corrects some
errors in a local newspaper report regarding the “Storm Recovery Zones” project.

Police Chief Joseph Sinagra addressed the Board. The PD conducted motorcycle
checkpoints over a two day period recently in the Village. Over 100 tickets were issued
(many for faulty helmets). Education on motorcycle safety was also given. This effort
will continue. The Chief stressed that residents should lock their vehicles at all times.
The owner of the “Carousel Building” on Partition Street has been paid by the people
who painted the graffiti on his building for graffiti removal – he did not want to press
criminal charges. Since the owner has received payment, it’s now up to him to remove
the graffiti. School opens on September 4th – the school crosswalks need to be painted
Chief Sinagra asks that the Mayor contact Superintendent Seth Turner about this. There
was much discussion regarding the traffic signal at the corner of Main and Partition
Streets. Chief Sinagra will contact the DOT for a sit down meeting to look at the whole
traffic signal picture in the heart of the Village. The PD received a $12,000.00 grant
from Ulster County DWI.

Trustee Landewe advised the Board that the August Planning Board meeting was
cancelled. The Ashokan Release Working Group is waiting for reports from the DEP and
DEC. The “trails grant” has been submitted by the Town with help from the Village.

Trustee Parisian reminded residents not to deposit yard debris in the streets. Go to North
Street! The Village and CWA have come to an agreement on the contract.

Deputy Mayor Mayer reported that the Art Studio Tour was a great success. There is a
Comprehensive Plan Workshop for Trustees and the public on Thursday Aug 22 at
700pm at the Senior Center.

Deputy Mayor Mayer advised the Board that the Tree Commission members reviewed
Local Law #5/2013 – changes to the tree law. They want some changes and the law will
be sent back to the attorney. The vote was tabled.

Deputy Mayor Mayer presented Resolution #14/2013. This resolution allows the Village
to purchase the property at 472 Main Street for the purpose of the repair and maintenance
of the sewer line. The purchase price shall not exceed $92,500.00. After discussion of
the Environmental Assessment Form and Lead Agency Declaration, motion was made by
Trustee Buono, seconded by Trustee Hackett, to approve Resolution #14/2013. The vote
was unanimous by all in attendance.



Trustees Buono and Landewe presented a proposed rental property law to the Board for
discussion. This law will help the Village address the problems caused by absentee
landlords. The proposed law will be sent to the Village attorney for comment and then
for further discussion by the Trustees. The law will be on the September 3rd Board
meeting agenda.

Trustee Hackett and Chief Sinagra began a discussion of Montross and Allen Streets.
The Village wrote to area residents asking for comments on making Montross and Allen
one-way streets. At the August 5th Village Board meeting, many residents of Allen Street
expressed displeasure with that proposal. Several alternative suggestions were made at
that meeting including stop signs at the top of Allen and end of Montross at the 90 degree
turn. After more discussion, the Chief and Trustee Hackett agreed to revisit the streets to
try to come up with a more agreeable solution and report back to the Board.

Chief Sinagra asked Village Clerk Mary Frank if the Village has received any
correspondence from Attorney Alex Betke regarding a request for a “No Parking” law on
Livingston Street. The answer was “no”. The Chief will send the request to the Clerk
who will forward it to Mr. Betke.

Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by Trustee Buono, to adjourn. Carried
unanimously. The Village Board adjourned at 8:20pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Frank
Village Clerk

Filed 8/21/13
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